

GRANDIOSE Utterings of MONACO South

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

COLO. - WYO. DISTRICT

VOLUME 2, NUMBER 1

Ralph brought us into the new year with a rebel-rousing Invocation. As I look around the room, I see many faces absent. Evidently too much celebrating.

Mike Miller brought his son Tim, and was only one week late to "Kids to Breakfast". Glad to have you with us, Tim.

MEMBERSHIP

Recent member Gil Duran was finally awarded his membership certificate by Pres. Curt. Congratulations, Gil. As they say, better late than never!

Next Fri., Jan 9, we will be officially visited by the South Denver Club. As you know, we have a very crucial bet with them on membership, so please bring a guest if you can. BOARD MEETING

Pres. Curt announced that January's Board Meeting will be held next Tue. at Curt Jeffries' house (2998 So. Verbena Way) at 7:00 pm. All board members must attend, and all other members are urged to attend.

BOWLING

The Monaco South Bowling Team still has an op a slot. This is the middle of the season, so it is an excellent time to join. Please see Curt L. if you are interested.

YMCA YOUTH PARTNERSHIP

Tom Mauro reminded us that the YMCA fundraiser will start next week, so if you are signed up and have not heard from Tom, please give him a call. (751-9300)

Tom also sent around a list of all the activities held by the club this year. All members are to check the list to make sure your name is down for what you have participated in. Tom will have the list available again next week.

CITIZENSHIP

Charlie Korsoski announced that on Fri., Feb. 6, the 36 Super Citizenship winners will be going on a trip to the AFA academy. Charlie needs 3 optimists to help run the trip. If you can help out, please see Charlie. (691-0635)

TRI-STAR BASKETBALL

Pres. Curt reminded us that the 3* B-Ball program will be coming up in January. If you are interested in either being chairman, or helping out, to see Curt. It is really a fun program!!

GET WELL SOON

It was announced that Larry Sward recently made a visit to the hospital. Here's hoping you get well soon, so you can join in the Youth Projects!

EXCELSIOR BOWL-A-THON

The bowl-a-thon to raise money for a new wing at the Excelsior Home will be held Sat., January 31. We need 15 men from our club to bowl, and to solicit pledges for their bowling. We will be aided by the other clubs in the Zone, but since our club is the most active, we need to set the example. If you can help out, please get a form from Pres. Curt.

PROGRAM

The only program we had today was enjoying each others company, plus a few well-chosen words of wisdom from Arch Jeffries. All had a good time!!

The award this a.m. was presented to Gil Duran, Curt Jeffries, and Tom Mauro. Tim Miller was heard asking Pres. Curt why it is called the "Mike Miller Award"?

CALENDAR

January 6 Board Meeting Visitation from South Denver Club January 9

Citizenship - Southmoor January 13

Citizenship - Holm January 16

INTERESTING FACTS ABOUT OUR CLUB from your Secretary/Treasurer

During the first quarter (Oct., Nov, Dec.) of Pres. Curt's year, did you know that our club started and/or completed 18 different projects? To refresh your memory, here is a list of those projects: Citizen of the Month at Holm, Samuels, and Southmoor Elem. Schools; Goblins calling; Art Reach; Excelsior Christmas Party; High School Choir; Project Business; Essay Contest; Olympics of the Mind; Youth Appreciation Week; Santa Project; Campfire Girls; DECA; Holm School Reading Is Fun; Better Air; Thanksgiving Baskets; Christmas Baskets; Boys Club Thanksgiving Dinner; and of course our fund raiser, which makes this all possible - THE TREE LOT.

Believe it or not, we also had time for six social and fellowship activities: The Square Dance; Christmas Party; Kids To Breakfast; Golf; Bowling; and Bridge.

Lets keep up the great work, guys!! More FACTS will appear in future issues.

Curt Lorenzen	President	722-8184
Curt Jefferies	Secy/Treasurer	755-9475
Bill Eddy	Vice President	696-1541
Oscar Sorensen	Vice President	751-4268
Tom Mauro	Past President	751-9300
Bill Swigert	Newsletter	340-1675

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tom Evans Paul Bernard
Marlin Kent Bill Morgan
Bob Finkelmeier Bob Avery

MEETING PLACE

AZAR'S 7105 East Hampden Ave.

DENVER, COLORADO

Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.

Z PTIMIS,



SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.

The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to: Curt Jefferies 2998 So. Verbena Way Denver, Colorado 80231

MR. CURT JEFFERIES 2998 S. Verbena Way Denver, Colorado 80231